[image: image1.png]THE RURAIL, MUNICIPALITY OF MORRIS

Members of Council of the Rural Municipality of Morris met on
Wednesday, August 27, 1997 at 7:30 a.m. in the village Kitchen
in Rosenort.

Reeve Herm Martens presided.
Council Members present were: Art Friesen, Ralph Groening, Arthur
Dueck, Kerry Eidse.

The purpose of this meeting was to meet with Mr. Arnold Swedlo
of the Water Resources Branch to discuss the proposed Community

Dyking Program.

Mr. Swedlo indicated that the Province of Manitoba is currently
hiring Consultants to undertake the engineering requirements
involved in the Community Dykes. This hiring should be completed
by mid-September, 1997. He stated that specific group
representatives needed to be chosen for each Community Dyke
proposal so that the engineering firm hired can have a specific
local committee to discuss the project with.

For Rosenort the Committee would be: Art Friesen (chairman),
Jim Heinrichs, Earl Braun, Herm Martens, Grant Macaulay.

For Riverside the Committee would be: Ron Barkman (chairman),
Harold Klassen, Rob Eidse, Garry Kroeker, Art Dueck, Kerry Eidse.

Mr. Swedlo stated that currently, Riverside is scheduled for
a feasibility study and Aubigny is scheduled for a feasibility
study, engineer work and construction estimates.

Tt was stated to Mr. Swedlo that Riverside needs to be updated
to include engineering work and construction.

When asked if raising of an access road into a dyked community
area was part of the project cost, he indicated that this was
something that should be discussed with the engineer.

Mr. Swedlo indicated that his office requires a detailed map
providing an indication of the proposed dyking route to give
the engineering firm a more definite perspective of the are
in question.





